Connecticut B.A.S.S. Federation Nation

Meeting Minutes
February 24, 2011
The regular monthly meeting of the Connecticut B.A.S.S. Federation Nation was called to order February, 24 2011 at approximately 7:30 by Sylvia Morris.
Roll Call:  No clubs were absent.
Correspondence:  None.
Announcements:
· Any clubs absent from the January meeting were automatically excused due to the inclement weather as stated by Sylvia at the January meeting.

· The Bryan V. Kerchal Memorial Tournament scheduled for April 30th was cancelled due to lack of parking at the Danbury boat launch.

· Berkley is back on board for 2011 as a Federation Nation sponsor.  Please contact your club rep. or Sylvia Morris for the details.

· Triton Boats has been elevated to a Premier sponsor of B.A.S.S.  Along with Skeeter Boats.

· The CBFN scholarship applications are up on the website’s home page.

A motion was made and passed to accept the previous month’s minutes.
Report of Officers
Treasurers Report:  Sue Weeks

Conservation Report:  Dave Santos:
· Lead Ban Bill - As of now, the Bill has stalled and will die in Committee.  Thank you to all who called and emailed your Legislator using the Keep America Fishing site.  Our Legislators received over 1,000 emails.  Our voices were heard loud and clear.

· Zebra Mussel Task Force - In an effort to be proactive in preventing the spread of invasive aquatic species, the CBFN Tournament application will include procedures to follow in an effort to keep your boat, trailer, and fishing gear clean.

· I have been getting a lot of calls and emails from members wanting to donate old rod and reels to Riverfront Recapture.  Thank you to those who are donating.  We will keep this going indefinitely
Boating Advisory:  Sue Weeks:
· Due to the inclement winter weather, the January Council meeting was canceled and rescheduled as a conference call. 

· The online education regulation continues to move through the legislative process.   The AG’s office had to turn it around in 30 days after which the public comments are then posted for 20 days.  Then it goes to the Legislative review committee.  To get it on the schedule it goes to a meeting early in March in order to get on the calendar for the April 21st meeting.   All regulations have to be reviewed by the Legislature.

· We reviewed other proposals that are still in the legislative process.  We will be meeting again in the beginning of March and I will have more updates for next month’s meeting.   You can go to the following website for more information   http://www.ct.gov/dep/boating
· The subject of Zebra Mussels (ZM) was brought up.  As we all know Zebra Mussels have now been found in CT and there is the concern that they will spread to other waters.  Boating plans to update the signs at the launch ramps.   Grant said that the assumption is that boating is at fault but there are other ways ZM can be spread.  Consider seagulls standing/swimming in the water and then flying to another area.  Pressure wash stations are not going to happen as the runoff water has to be collected and treated per federal mandate.  Marina’s are required to do this as paint flecks from antifouling paint on the hulls are considered contaminants.  The cost is $50K to $100K to set one up and on top of that would be operating costs. CT law does not allow for runoff water if the ground beneath is permeable.  Most invasive species come from greenhouses about 80% and only 4-5% is aquatic. 

· I told the committee that the CBFN was in the process of putting together information regarding Zebra Mussels to inform our membership.

C.L.A. Report: None.
Tournament Report:  Sylvia Morris:
· Members applying for the 2011 tournament trail are going to have to sign the Zebra Mussel letter that is posted with the application.  This letter MUST accompany your tournament application for the first tournament you fish ONLY.

· Our tournament scale should be returning from service soon.

· Applications for 2011 are up on the website along with the Zebra Mussel letter.

· REMINDER!  Remember to have your kill switches in working order, as they will be checked during take-off at each tournament from now on.

· A Tournament Committee meeting will be held on March 13th at Sylvia Morris’s home.  Anyone who may want to join the committee is encouraged to attend.  Please contact Sylvia if interested.

· NEW TOURNAMENT COMMITTEE MEMBERS ARE ALWAYS NEEDED.
Sponsorship Report:  Bob Nelson
· Negotiations continue to secure sponsorships for the 2011 season.
· US Reel and the CBFN have signed a contract for 2011. The reels promised in the contract have been received by the CBFN.
· Marinco/Guest has resigned with the CBFN.  The CBFN has received the 6 Marinco / Guest chargers to be given away at the tournaments and the banquet.
· Boat US has agreed to give the CBFN 7 free angler’s memberships to be given away at the tournaments and the banquet.

· Numa Sport Optics and the CBFN have made an agreement for sponsorship for 2011. The CBFN will receive sunglasses for give away at the Tournaments and the Banquet.  They will also be offering the entire membership a discount, talk to your club rep. or contact Bob Nelson for details.
· We are still working on a deal with The Tackle Hut for 2011.
· The CBFN has secured sponsorship from FROGG TOGGS for the state team for 2011.

· The CBFN has also secured sponsorship with Gemini Sports Marketing for state team shirts.
C.B.F.N. Scholarship Committee:   Sylvia Morris:
· The applications are posted on the website’s home page,  it would be preferred for applicants to fill them out online and then print them out and send them in.  The deadline is April 1, 2011.
· The 2011 Scholarship tournament will be held on Candlewood Lake.  It will be May 1, 2011 out of Danbury Town Park.

Banquet Committee Sylvia Morris:
· The 2011 Federation Banquet has been booked for November 5th at the Chowder Pot.
Membership Committee:  Paul Dingee:
· Paul handed out spread sheets to each club rep with contact info on perspective new members in their areas.  Paul has already contacted each person on the list.  The clubs are now encouraged to follow up on these contacts if you haven’t heard from them yet.   For those clubs needing new membership, this is a great opportunity to “reel” in some eager fisherman.
· Please contact Paul if you have any questions, his contact info is on the website.
Raffle Committee:   Ken Dzuerenka
· ALL raffle tickets were handed in.
Website Committee: 
· The CBFN FaceBook pages is up and running, check it out.

· More updates to the site are on the way, if you would like anything special put on the site, contact Armand Fortier

· If you are having trouble getting on the forum, you may also contact Armand at cbfnmember@sbcglobal.net 

Audit Committee:   None.
Youth Report: Sylvia Morris:
· 222 kids participated in our Casting Kids events at the recent shows.

· Terry and his youths will be hosting the CT Casting Kids Championship at Cabelas on March 27th at 11 am.  
· The Kerchal family has offered to donate some prizes for the kids as well.

Finance Committee:  None.
State Team Report:  Sylvia Morris

· Maps have been handed out to the team members
· Lunker City is again supplying the jackets.

· Lowrance has once again offered sponsorship to the team members.

· Frogg Toggs is now a sponsor of the team and will be supplying rain gear for the team at a discounted price.
· Gemini Sports Marketing is also working with the team to make them shirts.

· All team members were present and worked at each show.

· The US Reels deal is ready; please see Sylvia for ordering details.

· A big Thank you goes to Doree Jeffrey, Bob Jeffrey’s wife for securing some healthy snacks for the team.
Motion made and seconded to accept reports as given

Old Business

· PLEASE REMEMBER, ROSTERS ARE DUE AT THE NOVEMBER MEETING.  SUE WAS STILL WAITING ON ROSTERS AT THE FEBRUARY MEETING.  PLEASE TRY TO HELP US OUT ON THIS, TRY TO GET THEM IN ON TIME THIS YEAR.  IT WOULD HELP OUT THE EXECUTIVE BOARD GREATLY.
· Benches in honor of Bob Malloy and Bryan kerchal to be placed at Danbury Town Park are still being researched and hopefully we will be ordering them soon.

· The Wounded Warriors Disabled Sports Project will once again be held this August at Riverside Park in Hartford.  Joe Kowalski is looking for boat captains (10 each day) to take wounded veterans out fishing on the CT River.  The event is being held August 10th and 11th.  Please contact Joe if interested in helping, his contact number is: (860)966-6778.

· Don Corchran of B.A.S.S. is doing much better in his recovery from an ATV accident.  Although he is still dealing with some issues, he has expressed many thanks for all the well wishes.

· The drawing for the half day guided trip on Candlewood with Terry Baksay will be held at the April meeting.  This drawing is for members who sign up a new CBFN member before the April CBFN meeting.  Details were announced under new business at the January meeting.  Check out the minutes for details.

· Results from the winter shows:  222 Casting Kids, 570 raffle tickets sold, 24 CBFN patches sold, and $206 donated to the youth.

New Business
· A motion was made and passed to spend up to $1300 on shirts for the state team.
Meeting was adjourned at approximately 9:10 p.m.

Next Meeting:  February 24, 2010
Respectfully Submitted,

Carl Pedersen

CBFN Secretary

